Prospect High School PTSA
Minutes for March 9, 2010
Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.
Welcome and Introductions: Liz began with welcoming everyone and introductions of all PTSA members, students and parents along with Principal Diane Burbank.

Secretary’s minutes:
Motion to approve Aug. 09 meeting minutes was put forward by Liz James. Several changes were requested by Reyes Peterson along with correction of last name by Rosemary Frieden. These changes have been made in Feb.10 meeting minutes. Motion to approve the minutes was put forth and they were approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Rob James told us that some money was spent on Every Fifteen Minutes.($1843) He has received some request for Arts festival and district music festival. There is provision for these events, so they will be given money.
Student Council’s Report: Student Council is in charge of Prospect store. It was challenging with budget and inventory. Grand opening is in the middle of the quad. Spring theme is Greek Week. They also informed about rallies and getting participants.  They held fundraiser for Chile. Held Stanford blood drive and it went well. There were 130 donors. Students age 16 can donate blood with parent consent. Spring fling is going to be big this year. All clubs have to put request through ASB for fundraising.
Vice - Principal’s Report: Test (High School Exit Exam) next week for sophomores. There is no special schedule for this exam. Construction of boy’s locker room is closed. Girls and boys locker rooms should be done by August. Theatre is going to be ready in fall unlike first decided in spring. Board meeting held last Thursday received recommendations on how to reduce $2.3 million from budget. There was going to be 3% roll back and now it is 1.5%. The recommendations are based on programs or departments, so no one school gets hit. Sites schedule is as is. If there are reductions, parents and students will be notified. Full time hires will be based on number of students.
Board Member Report: We are hoping that tax income will get better and there will not be many layoffs.
Old Business: Teen Family Counseling Center needs donation. They are on campus every week. It was decided that we should table this request for now.
New Business: Money is set aside for Star testing snacks and prizes. Granola bars and juice boxes are enjoyed by the teens. PTSA is on target in providing juice boxes. An idea was passed along to see if AP testing students should be provided snacks as well.
Hospitality and teacher appreciation lunch date has to be determined by Diane Burbank.

Board Committee positions for 10/11 should be filled. Start early to generate interest.
Committee Reports: In February committee hosted several information sessions and school tours. Approximately 200 parents attended. Looking into AVID 8th gr. Program next year and also a robotics course. (Start with 8th gr. and then go on to 7th and 8th gr. program.) Renaissance fair is on May 14th. 8th gr. promotion Ceremony is on Wednesday, June 9, 2010 at 4:00 p.m. School play ‘Lost in Wonderland’ is on March 17th and 18th at 7:00 p.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Asmita Deshpande

Prospect PTSA Secretary

